
From: TKimker
To: CouncilHearing (CI-StPaul)
Subject: RES PH 24-193 Application for Sound Level Variance
Date: Tuesday, August 13, 2024 9:55:33 AM

Dear City Council Members,

I am writing to urge you to limit the requested sound level variance at Allianz Field for September 21st to levels
much lower than what was permitted for the event there on June 29th of this year, and to limit any such variance to
no later than 9:00 p.m.

The sound from that event completely overwhelmed the Lex-Ham neighborhood.  Many of my neighbors have
babies and small children who were unable to sleep that evening. And many of my adult neighbors, like myself, had
our sleep disrupted because we retire before 11:00 p.m.  The noise also made it impossible to enjoy a nice summer
evening outside with family, friends and neighbors.

A fine summer evening in Minnesota is a precious thing to be enjoyed. Excessive noise from events at Allianz Field
and lately from Seafoam Stadium create a real quality of life issue for our neighborhood.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Terri Kimker
1309 Dayton Ave.
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